120 North Essa Street, Lake Park, Georgia 31636

City Hall 229-559-7470
Fax 229-559-7499

City of Lake Park Emergency Call Meeting
March 17, 2021
11:00 AM

Agenda

Essa Street Water Project

*Individuals with disabilities who require certain accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or
participate in this meeting, or who have questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities are
required to contact the ADA Coordinator at 229-559-7470 promptly to allow the city to make reasonable
accommodations for those persons.



120 North Essa Street, Lake Park, Georgia 31636
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City of Lake Park Emergency Call Meeting Minutes
March 17, 2021
11:00 AM

Mayor Keith Sandlin called the Emergency Call Meting to order. Those present were as follows; Mayor
Sandlin, Mayor Pro Tem Ronald Carter, Council Members Tom Barr, Carl Taylor, and June Yeomans.
Also present were Fire Chief David Brown, and Clerk Tabatha Fowler.

Mayor Sandlin stated that the meeting was called to discuss the bids submitted for the water project on
Fssa Street.

Clerk Fowler stated that Arrow Engineering wasn’t able to attend but emailed that they recommended
going with the bid from Killeen Construction. The collected and submitted by Arrow Engineering were as
follows; SCI, Standard Contractors, Inc. for $31,333, and Killeen Construction for $26,639.64.

Member Taylor stated he was concerned about the previous discussion regarding the 2” line to suffice that
area and he is more support of the 6” line. Another concern is that we are making an effort and special
exception for someone that the city is actually in litigation with right now and has cost the city several
thousands of dollars, and he doesn’t see why the city should malke a special exception for him. If it was
“Joe Smith” Construction, they would have to wait for a Work Session and Regular Meeting to have this
business discussed. Taylor said he wanted it on record that he was opposed to have it even brought up for
a vote today.

Member Yeomans stated she had talked to him earlier and that he doesn’t have any water and that he paid
his deposit months ago and they need to get him water.

Mayor Sandlin asked if someone would make a motion on one of the contractors.

Member Yeomans made a motion to accept the bid from Killeen Construction for $26,639.64. Mayor
called for a second, there was none. Mayor asked Member Carter if he was not in favor of it. Member
Carter stated he had concerns about the size line to use to provide water. Member Yeomans says if they
are going to furnish water to the citizens of Lake Park then they need to furnish him water.

Mayor stated they had a motion on the table, three opposed and one in favor.

Mayor explained that this was not an emergency meeting that the clerk put that on there and that this was
a special meeting, he further stated that according to the city charter the Mayor or any 2 Council Members
could call a special meeting. This was a special meeting not an emergency meeting to call favor on
somebody.

The motion died. Member Taylor made a motion to adjourn, Member Carter second, all in favor motion
passed,
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